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 ACADEMIC SENATE 

MINUTES 

MEETING 10
March 19, 2015, 2:00-4:00 p.m.

Towner Auditorium - PSY 150

1. CALL TO ORDER: 2:07 p.m.
2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Approved
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

3.1 Academic Senate Minutes of March 5, 2015: Approved
4. REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES AND COUNCILS

4.1 Executive Committee
4.1.1 Announcements 
· Academic Senate reception in Anatol Center next week, March 26th, 2-4 p.m.

· CBA 20.37 Assigned Time for Exceptional Service applications are due April 3, 5:00 p.m.  All faculty may apply. Email Aracely Montes at senate@csulb.edu.
· A call for lecturer nominations for AS Councils was sent out. Interested lecturers to serve on CEPC, FPPC, PARC, and URC must submit a short statement by April 1 to Aracely Montes at senate@csulb.edu. 
· Faculty Preference Survey: This survey was emailed out to faculty. Those interested in serving Academic Senate Committees must complete the survey by March 23.
· Feedback for President Conoley is due March 27. Email feedback to Aracely Montes at senate@csulb.edu.
· Community Colleges submitted fifteen proposals for Baccalaureate programs. After reviewing the responses submitted by the CSU’s, the CSU Chancellor announced that the two following programs were not approved: Interaction, Design & Automotive Technology. 
· In the News and News at The Beach: Every semester faculty will have the choice to opt in or opt out of receiving the news via email. 

· Provost Dowell will be retiring in the summer of 2016. President Conoley asked the Executive Committee for input regarding what qualities they would like in the new Provost. This input will be considered during the search for the new Provost. 
· The topic of the Executive Committee minutes will be discussed in an upcoming Academic Senate meeting this semester.  

4.2 Nominating Committee: None
4.3 Councils

4.3.1 Status of Policies before the Academic Senate Consent Calendar:
4.3.1.1 Discontinuance: CBA, Certificate in Transportation 
(AS-957-14/CEPC/URC) SECOND READING

4.3.1.2 Discontinuance: CBA, Certificate in International Business 

(AS-958-14/CEPC/URC) SECOND READING
4.3.1.3 Discontinuance: CHHS, MS in Health Science, Community Health
(AS-963-14/CEPC/URC) SECOND READING
4.3.1.4 Discontinuance: COE, BA in Engineering Systems
(AS-964-14/CEPC/URC) SECOND READING


These discontinuances were unanimously approved by the Academic Senate. 
5. REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES: None
6. SPECIAL ORDERS
6.1 Report: CSULB President Conoley (TIME CERTAIN: 2:15 pm)
· Provost Dowell announced his intention to retire in the summer of 2016. The goal is to have candidates for a new Provost by next spring. 

· The Declare Campaign has raised a total of $213 Million.  11% of donors are alumni. Tonight she will be visiting the South Bay area for further campaigning. 
· Will go to New Orleans with Dr. Caron and a group of students for the “Alternative Spring Break” program. 
· The CSULB PowWow took place weekend and was impressed with the event.
· Met with the Long Beach Police Department, Chief Luna and other LBPD Leaders, to discuss a partnership and working collaboratively in a way that will benefit them as well as our students. Announcement will be going out soon with further information.
· Presidential Scholars:  President Conoley and AVP Hempel-Lamer are working on revamping the program and enriching the learning experiences for our current student scholars. This is an expensive program with a small number of students and is very successful.
6.2 Report: CFA President Douglas Domingo-Forasté
· Some faculty received their salary recovery adjustments and the remaining should get their adjustments soon. All entities have been working hard to complete all adjustments. 
· Campus Equity: CFA continues to have discussions with the Provost and have not yet reached an agreement.  
· “Race to the Bottom”: A report went out indicating CSU’s failure to fund its core mission. CSU faculty have lost purchasing power while other institutions have gained. Next Tuesday the second installment of the report will be issued and there will be a phone conference to further discuss this topic. 
· The original Chairs meeting to go over questions on the contract has been rescheduled to take place on April 8 in AS-124. 
· Safety Survey: Take the survey if you have not already. Emails regarding safety concerns are also welcome at Douglas.Foraste@csulb.edu. The Safety Committee will meet on March 23 to discuss safety issues. 
6.3 Provost Dowell – Answers to questions regarding Intellectual Property submitted by the Academic Senate, and further discussion. 
The Provost presented his answers to questions submitted by the Academic Senate regarding Intellectual Property. He recommends delaying the discussion of the Intellectual Property Policy until the Chancellor’s office legal team issues its report on the subject.
The answers may be found next to the minutes in the following link:
http://web.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/grad_undergrad/senate/about/agendas/
7. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
7.1 Proposal: Policy on Intellectual Property (AS-944-14/FPPC) SECOND READING
The Academic Senate considered the recommendation of Provost Dowell to table the discussion and edits of this policy. The body thought of further options other than tabling this item to avoid the delay of completing the policy. This discussion will continue in the next meeting. 

7.2 Policy on Avoidance of Conflict of Interest in the Assignment of Course Materials 
(AS-968-15/FPPC) SECOND READING
This policy was not reviewed in this meeting. 
8. NEW BUSINESS:  (Time Certain: 3:15 pm)
8.1 Proposal: Graduate Certificate in Disability Studies (AS-959-14/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING
Associate Dean Pavri, Dr. Farmer introduced this proposal. Any matriculated graduate student will be eligible to participate in the program. The goal is for them to issues of disability around the spectrum of human deference. The focus is on designing skills to develop policy and advocacy services for people with disabilities. CED will be the home of this program and will include a gerontology course from CHHS. Students will be working with people in different settings. It is a requirement to spend 90 hours working with people with disabilities. A series of electives that range between 3, 6 to 9 units will be included. None of the CSU’s have a program like this one and it has much potential for growth. This program will have a coordinator in charge so they make sure it works for the students.  
8.2 Proposal: BS in Kinesiology: Option in Physical Education and Teacher Education 
(AS-960-15/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING 
Senator Freesemann spoke on behalf of this proposal. It is the result of an external review which recommended the change from a BA to a BS to be consistent with the practice in the CSU system. This name change will better represent its curriculum.  

Senator Yamada spoke on behalf of the following two proposals, 8.3 and 8.4. The MA program in  Asian  Studies was suspended without faculty knowledge. There was poor communication and confusion at that time. A grievance was subsequently filed and the program was brought back with the stipulation it be redesigned to meet new graduate level requirements. In the process of redesigning, they focused on the strength of Japanese and Chinese Studies programs with the two proposed options. 
8.3 Proposal: MA Option in Japanese Language and Pedagogy 
(AS-961-15/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING

This option has a strong faculty core with pedagogy expertise. This option will be training people who want to teach the Japanese language. 
The Academic Senate waived the first reading. 
During the second reading, the proposal was unanimously approved. 

8.4 Proposal: MA Option in Chinese Studies (AS-962/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING
This option is designed to train MA students to better teach Chinese in China. 
The Academic Senate waived the first reading. 
During the second reading, the proposal was unanimously approved. 
9. ADJOURNMENT: 4:00 p.m.

